EDUCATIONAL SERVICE UNIT 4

Regular Meeting

September 11, 2017
5:25 PM

ESU 4
Auburn, Nebraska

President, Cheri Wirthele, called the meeting to order at 5:25 p.m.  She announced that copies of this meeting’s agenda were made available at the office of the service unit administrator, prior to the meeting date and time as stated above.  Also, a copy of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act, Chapter 84, Article 14 is available as a reference. 

Allison Hayes moved that this meeting be declared an open meeting which was preceded by published notice and is hereby declared to be fully convened and in open session. The motion was seconded by Jeff Bacon.  Roll call vote: Allison Hayes, Yes; Lana Willman, Yes; Les Stevens, Yes; Gary Schaffer, Yes; Jeff Bacon, Yes; and Cheri Wirthele, Yes. Voting No:  None. Motion carried.
Roll Call: Present were Board Members Jeff Bacon, Les Stevens, Lana Willman, Allison Hayes, Cheri Wirthele, and Gary Schaffer. Absent was Board Member Linda Engel. Also present were Administrator Gregg Robke, Treasurer Kathy Taylor, and two guests, Amy Clark and Mary Stewart.
Cheri Wirthele moved to approve the agenda for September. Allison Hayes seconded the motion. Roll call vote:  Jeff Bacon, Yes; Gary Schaffer, Yes; Les Stevens, Yes; Lana Willman, Yes; Allison Hayes, Yes; and Cheri Wirthele, Yes. Voting No: None.  Motion carried.
Jeff Bacon moved to accept the minutes of the previous regular meeting as printed. Lana Willman seconded the motion. Roll call vote:  Allison Hayes, Yes; Lana Willman, Yes; Les Stevens, Yes; Gary Schaffer, Yes; Jeff Bacon, Yes; and Cheri Wirthele, Yes. Voting No:  None. Motion carried.
Lana Willman moved to approve ESU 4 claims of $100,213.90, ESU 4 payroll of $448,534.17, and NCECBVI claims of $35,496.90 for September. The motion was seconded by Gary Schaffer. Check #23154 to Auburn Plumbing was for repairs to one of the air conditioning units at the Learning Center, #23166 to CIPAFilter was payment for equipment for all of the districts in DVLG. Each district pays a yearly fee to ESU 4 to cover these expenses. Check #23174 to ESU 5 is also a DVLG expense for e-rate filing. The total bill will be paid in 10 equal payments. Check #23194 to Knook and Kranny Cleaning Service was custodial duties at both the ESU 4 Office and Learning Center for July and August. Check #23203 to Meyer-Earp is the check for the new van approved at the August meeting. Roll call vote:  Jeff Bacon, Yes; Gary Schaffer, Yes; Les Stevens, Yes; Lana Willman, Yes; Allison Hayes, Yes; and Cheri Wirthele, Yes. Voting No:  None. Motion carried.
Lana Willman moved to approve Federal Program claims of $32,940.96 for September. Cheri Wirthele seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Allison Hayes, Yes; Lana Willman, Yes; Les Stevens, Yes; Gary Schaffer, Yes; Jeff Bacon, Yes; and Cheri Wirthele, Yes. Voting No: None.  Motion carried.
Kathy Taylor presented the Treasurer’s Report for September. Information regarding the Federal Program and the NDE/NCECBVI Contract was shared. Jeff Bacon moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented. Allison Hayes seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Jeff Bacon, Yes; Gary Schaffer, Yes; Les Stevens, Yes; Lana Willman, Yes; Allison Hayes, Yes and Cheri Wirthele, Yes.  Voting No: None.  Motion carried.
Introductions were made for the two guests in attendance.

The Board took a short recess from 6:02 pm to 6:10 pm.

Gregg Robke shared information with the group. October 4th is the NASB Area Meeting being held in Nebraska City and November 15th – 17th is the State Education Conference being held in LaVista. The Board was asked to please let Gregg know if they would like to attend and we would get them registered. The AESA Conference in San Antonio, Texas, was discussed. Gregg and Cheri have already registered. The registrations seem to work better using individual email addresses. If Board Members would like to attend, please stop by the office and we will make sure that you are registered and hotel accommodations are made. Gregg encouraged all to check out the new ESU 4 website. The new van that was approved at the August meeting is sitting outside in the parking lot for those that would like to check it out. Gary Riggs will be at ESU 4 later this week to begin the audit for the 2016-2017 year. ESU 4 may change from the AdvancEd Accreditation to the FrameWorks Accreditation. Several members of the Team will be attending a CIP workshop on October 24th and 25th to find out additional information regarding the FrameWorks process. Information regarding the LR 130 Study being conducted regarding teacher absences was shared. Gail Palmer, Speech-Language Pathologist and long-time employee will be undergoing some serious medical procedures in the near future and will be off work for a while. Gregg and Sally Schreiner have been in touch with KSB School Law regarding policy updates. We will begin the process of updating the ESU 4 policies in the next couple of months. A discussion was held regarding an NCECBVI employee who was participating in the Tuition Reimbursement Program prior to the freeze put in to affect at the February 2017 Board Meeting.  
Allison Hayes moved to appoint Amy Clark as the Representative for District #4 of the Educational Service Unit 4 Board for the remainder of the current term. The motion was seconded by Lana Willman. Roll call vote:  Allison Hayes, Yes; Lana Willman, Yes; Les Stevens, Yes; Gary Schaffer, Yes; Jeff Bacon, Yes; and Cheri Wirthele, Yes. Voting No:  None. Motion carried.

The Oath of Office was administered and Ms. Clark was sworn in as the new District #4 Representative. 

Lana Willman moved to appoint Mary Stewart as the Representative for District #5 of the Educational Service Unit 4 Board for the remainder of the current term. Allison Hayes seconded the motion. Roll call vote:  Jeff Bacon, Yes; Gary Schaffer, Yes; Les Stevens, Yes; Lana Willman, Yes; Allison Hayes, Yes; Amy Clark, Yes; and Cheri Wirthele, Yes. Voting No:  None. Motion carried.

The Oath of Office was administered and Ms. Stewart was sworn in as the new District #5 Representative.

Lana Willman moved to declare the following items as surplus:

2212-2042 – Cannon Printer


2320-0018 – IBM Typewriter
1212-0024 – Cannon Calculator
Mary Stewart seconded the motion. Roll call vote:  Amy Clark, Yes; Allison Hayes, Yes; Lana Willman, Yes; Les Stevens, Yes; Gary Schaffer, Yes; Mary Stewart, Yes; Jeff Bacon, Yes; and Cheri Wirthele, Yes. Voting No:  None. Motion carried.

Jeff Bacon moved to approve the 2017-2018 Staffing Plan as presented. The motion was seconded by Lana Willman. Roll call vote:  Jeff Bacon, Yes; Mary Stewart, Yes; Gary Schaffer, Yes; Les Stevens, Yes; Lana Willman, Yes; Allison Hayes, Yes; Amy Clark, Yes; and Cheri Wirthele, Yes. Voting No:  None. Motion carried.
Gregg shared some additional information regarding the ESU 4 districts and the Continuous Improvement Process cycle.
Amy Clark moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:34 p.m. The motion was seconded by Allison Hayes. Roll call vote:  Amy Clark, Yes; Allison Hayes, Yes; Lana Willman, Yes; Les Stevens, Yes; Gary Schaffer, Yes; Mary Stewart, Yes; Jeff Bacon, Yes; and Cheri Wirthele, Yes. Voting No:  None. Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Allison Hayes
Secretary 
